FLOOD LIAISON GROUP

23 January 2024

Actions Arising from the Previous Minutes (11 October 2023)

	<u>ACTIONS</u>	UPDATE
1	Parish Councillor Louvaine Kneen to forward information to David Harding regarding the drain cover near the Jolly Gardener pub, namely the cover having Colt Telecoms written on it.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
2	Thames Water to update Parish Councillor Ian Thompson on Thames Water's response to the Datchet Common Brook.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
3	A further update on weed clearance around Eton Wick in the next meeting agenda in January 2024.	(The Environment Agency will provide a verbal update in January 2024.)
4	A further meeting between EA officers, Laura Regazzacci and relevant Councillors on weed clearance and flooding issues at Eton Wick.	(The Environment Agency will provide a verbal update in January 2024.)
5	Ben Crampin to relay to Parish Councillor lan Thompson on the funding for flood defences in the Borough in the last 4 years.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
6	Ben Crampin to forward further updates to Parish Councillor Mandy Brar in regard to flooding issues in Burchetts Green Road and Cookham High Street. Meanwhile, Parish Councillor Mandy Brar would forward any updates on these issues to Ben Crampin.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
7	Ben Crampin to inform Claire Taylor on the flooding issues at Moore's Lane, Eton Wick, and the section of the Roundmoor.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
8	Ben Crampin and Parish Councillor lan Thompson to arrange a conversation on the relevant flooding issues in Datchet.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
9	Brianne Vally to forward any further updates on the installation of a new	(The Environment Agency will provide a verbal update in January 2024.)

	fence at Dorney Common and weed clearance around Roundmoor Ditch and Boveney stream to Councillor Devon Davies.	
10	A meeting between EA officers, Ben Crampin and Datchet, Horton and Wraysbury Councillors on the Datchet to Hythe End Flood Improvement Measures	COMPLETED – A meeting was held on 16 th November 2023.
11	Brianne Vally to forward the contact details of the relevant officers for the River Thames Scheme to Councillors Larcombe and Ian Thompson.	COMPELTED – An email was sent on 27 th October 2023. Please note that the River Thames Scheme have recently changed their email address. It is now enquiries@riverthamesscheme.org.uk
12	Brianne Vally to forward the relevant details on the ownership and maintenance of bridges around the Jubilee River to Councillor Larcombe.	COMPLETED – An email was sent on 12 th October 2023.
13	Councillor Coe to ask about the financial details concerning flood defence in the Borough.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
14	Parish Councillor Mandy Brar to email her queries about Micro-Hydro scheme on the River Thames to Brianne Vally, who would then forward them to the relevant EA staff.	Brianne Vally sent an email to Councillor Brar on 7 th November 2023.
15	Parish Councillor lan Thompson and David Harding to communicate with each other on the flooding issues in Datchet.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
16	Councillor D. Davies to arrange a meeting with Thames Water and Eton Wick landowners and stakeholders in regard to the financial contribution to weed clearance.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
17	David Harding to forward an answer on the Pipeline Project at Eton Wick to Laura Regazzacci.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
18	David Harding to circulate the next milestone of Thames Water's business plan.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
19	Ben Crampin to catch-up with Parish Councillor lan Thompson on the contractors' report on the Datchet Barrell Arch.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)

20	Emily Merritt to contact the clerks of Parish Councils in regard to the flood wardens.	COMPLETED
21	Brianne Vally to forward an update to Dick Scarff on NaFRA2 (National Flood Risk Assessment).	COMPLETED – An email was sent on 27 th October 2023.
22	Ben Crampin to forward the map for the surface water drainage in Cookham to Dick Scarff.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
23	Dick Scarff to forward the report on flood management at Battlemead Common to Ben Crampin, who would then investigate its status.	(Update to be received at the meeting.)
24	Meeting presentations to be circulated to attendees after every Flood Group meeting.	COMPLETED – Meeting presentations had been circulated to Flood Group members.
25	Pre-meetings with the Chair, Vice-Chair and Flood Group officers to take place before each scheduled Flood Liaison Group meeting.	COMPLETED – A pre-meeting between the Flood Group Chair, Vice-Chair and officers had been arranged.